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Services Librarian is responsible for Cataloguing, Acquisitions and Serials;
and a Reader Services Librarian for Reference and the Pictorial Reference
Service.

Financial support from the community, additional to funds supplied
through the National Library, continued at a high level. A bequest from
the estate of E.G. Jacoby was received by the Endowment Trust, and
sponsorships for publication from the Woman’s Weekly, F.A.S Macquarie
and Francis Allison Symes and Co., Indosuez New Zealand Limited, and
the New Zealand Composers Foundation. The Research Endowment
Trust received grants from the New Zealand Composers Foundation and
the Lilburn Trust for the work of the Archive of New Zealand Music,
and grants were also received from the Lottery Board.

The Friends of the Library’s centennial fund, created to assist with
expensive purchases, now stands at $76,399. The Endowment Trust’s
assets at the end of the year were $331,038. Income was $51,013 and
expenses $42,881 leaving $8,132 available for application in terms of the
deed of trust. The Trust spent $1,982 on purchases and $100,286 on
publications. The Research Endowment Fund spent $11,119 on grants
to research workers and conferences.

The Library was unable to mount any exhibitions of its collections
during the year. Items were made available to the Dunedin Public Art
Galleries, the Auckland City Art Gallery, and the Robert McDougall
Art Gallery for public exhibition.

THE PROMOTION OF RESEARCH AND PUBLICATION

For a research library the most effective and appropriate means of making
its resources available to the widest possible audience is through research
and publication based on its collections. Grants were made to four scholars
(three from overseas) from the Research Endowment Trust.

The Fund was supported by grants from the New Zealand Composers’
Foundation, the Ilott Trust, the Trustees of the National Library, the
Scientific Research Distribution Committee of the Lottery Board, and
the income from three sets of prints. The Endowment Trust made a
publication grant for Na to hoa Aroha: the Correspondence between Sir
Apirana Ngata and Sir Peter Buck, 1925-50 edited by M.P.K. Sorrenson
from the originals in the Turnbull collections. Publications issued from
the Library with the assistance of the Endowment Trust and sponsors
were the third volume of Early Eyewitness Accounts (d’Entrecasteaux’s
visit of 1793 and Duperrey’s of 1824), and A Woman’s Work, a set of
six photographs. The Friends of the Library issued a limited edition print
oftwo botanical drawings by MarthaKing in association with the Westpac
Banking Corporation. The Friends’ Newsletter and the Turnbull Library
Record continued publication during the year.

BUILDING THE RESEARCH COLLECTIONS

Donations during the year fell from 346 to 325. The Library continued
to receive, under the compulsory deposit provisions of the Copyright
Act 1962, a comprehensive collection of materials published in New


